Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association

Meeting of the Board of Directors

October 25, 2005

Location:
The meeting of the Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association was held at the offices of the Trabuco Canyon Water District.

Directors Present:
Dana Kemp, Rod Miller, Sandra Spencer, Darryl Wheeler and Chuck Ferlisi. 

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.

Homeowners Discussion

The owner of 21781 Pajarito was present at the meeting and asked that the debris be removed from the culvert behind her home.

Security
Tom Myer of Boyd & Associates was present at the meeting.  

Mr. Myer supplied copies of the past two months security reports for review.  The reports provided information on the patrol service, special requests from owners and light outage information.

The Board informed Mr. Myer that there have been some recent incidents in which the guard was not present at the guard shack for a period of time between 7:00 AM and 7:30 PM.  

Discussion was held with regard to a bid from Boyd to upgrade the hard drive servicing the camera system to enable a longer recording period.  The proposed cost was $865.00.  Mr. Miller noted he would review the information and the Board authorized Mr. Miller to make the final decision on the matter.

Mr. Myer asked the Board if he could send a survey to the owners that would be used to improve service to the community.  The Board agreed to the survey but noted they wanted to see the survey before it was presented to the owners.

It was noted that the tow away policy and procedures had been clarified and that Boyd was now in the position to tow vehicles in accordance with the association’s rules and regulations.

A copy of the HOA post orders will be sent to the Board and Boyd.  

Landscape
The Board tabled discussion of the wood beams and pillars located at the front entrance to the community.  

The Board agreed to cancel the contracts for rabbit and gopher control effective immediately.  It was noted that 30-day notices would be given to the vendors.

It was noted that the quarterly change of the flower color spots had been completed.

Minutes & Financial Reports
A motion was made by Mr. Ferlisi, 2nd by Mr. Wheeler to approve the August 2005 meeting minutes as submitted.  All in favor, motion carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Miller, 2nd by Mr. Kemp to approve of the August and September 2005 financial reports.  All in favor, motion carried.

Management Report
Mr. Williams provided copies of the October 2005 common area inspection report and the October 2005 Property Inspection report to the Board for review.  

The Board reviewed the annual planner for the month of October 2005.

Mr. Williams provided an updated accounts receivable report to the Board for the owner’s assessments.

The Board received a draft Welcome Letter that can be sent to new owners to the community.  The Board made changes and approved the document for use.

Old Business
Discussion was held with regard to the recently completed asphalt repairs and seal coating of the streets.  It was noted that some problems existed that needs to be corrected.  The main issue of concern that needs to be addressed is the sealing of the cracks in the asphalt.  After much discussion, it was noted that the association would withhold final payment to El Camino and that we would need to meet with El Camino to address the crack filling issue and come to an agreeable resolution.  Mr. Williams will contact El Camino Paving to address the concerns noted by the Board and schedule a meeting to address the matter.

It was noted that the two new bar-b-ques had been installed next to the playground area.

Discussion was held with regard to the letter from 32046 Camino del Cielo in which the owner noted concerns about possible water intrusion from the common area into his yard.  It was noted that the water did not appear to be coming from the surface; rather, it appeared that the moisture might be coming from beneath the soil.  Mr. Williams noted that he did contact an engineer to provide input on the matter and was awaiting a response.  The Board also discussed the need to have legal input on this matte for guidance as to how they should proceed.  

Discussion was held with regard to the final payment of funds to A&M Pools for the work completed at the pool area.  It was noted that a letter had been sent to A&M Pools from Mr. Kemp with a breakdown of the deductions from the association and an offer as to the final revised payment amount.  It was noted that A&M Pools had not responded to the letter to date.   

It was noted that a hearing had been scheduled with the owner of 31821 Ls Subida to remove the lattice from the beams over his front door.  It was noted that the owner did not attend and the Board authorized the assessment of fines.

The Board authorized the assessment of additional fines against the owner of 31921 La Subida for failing to remove the block wall that had been build in front of the unit without association approval.

New Business

The Board received a bill from Dove Canyon for legal fees paid during the recent process that the local homeowners associations went through for the creation and compliance of the Best Management Practice guidelines for the reduction, and treatment of run-off water.  The Board noted that they did not agree to the legal fees prior to the work being done and did not agree to pay at this time.

Discussion was raised at to the idea of canceling the gate guard service due to the fact that there are ongoing problems and the fact that a large amount of money would be saved by not having the service.  The discussion was tabled but it was noted that the issue would have to be presented to the owners before a decision was ever made to cancel the service.

The Board reviewed information on a “Welcome Package” that could be given to new owners upon moving into the community.  It was noted that this would be done to recognize them and make sure that they received important information that all residents should have.  The Board tabled the discussion for now and Ms. Spencer noted she would continue to investigate items that would be included in the welcome package.

Discussion was held with regard to changing the community vehicle sticker.  Mr. Miller agreed to look for samples and provide them to the Board for consideration. 

Adjournment

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 9:20 PM.

Submitted by: 

Jack L. Williams

Acting Secretary
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